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Abstract: 
English is unquestionably the world's lingua franca today. But what does it mean for a 
language to be so ubiquitous, to be used by so many in so many kinds of environments and 
circumstances? We can view English as a lingua franca (ELF) as a complex and dynamic 
form of language contact, or what I would like to see as a contact of contacts (second-order 
contact) of 'similects', each of which consist of English in contact with some other language. 
This complex second-order language contact is now the predominant kind of English in terms 
of the number of speakers: second-language users of English outnumber native speakers by an 
estimated 4 to 1 majority. This cannot but change English taken as a whole, together with our 
conceptions of what is correct or normal English, or what is acceptable. In this paper I take a 
three-perspective view of ELF as a macro-social, micro-social and cognitive phenomenon, 
and look at the processes and products that we can detect in authentic ELF use in spoken and 
written corpus data (the ELFA corpus and the WrELFA corpus). The principal mechanisms of 
change through ELF use are 'approximation' and 'fixing'. They help us catch a glimpse of 
ongoing and incipient change under present-day environments of English use. 
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